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The Methodist Churcﬁ'




President Lee Myung-bak
1 Cheongwadae-ro

Jongno-gu

Seoul

The Republic of Korea

cc. H.E. Ambassador Choo Kyu Ho

22 June, 2011

President Lee Myung-bak,

I bring greetings from the Methodist Church in Britain.  
Further to my recent letter expressing the earnest desire of the Methodist Church in Britain to see dialogue and cooperation playing a primary role in your government’s efforts for peace and reconciliation on the Korean peninsula, I now write specifically on the efforts made by the Methodist Church in Britain and other churches to bring food relief to those Koreans suffering hardship and hunger in the North.

The relationship between Methodists in Korea and in Britain is very important to us. The British Methodist Church prays regularly for the Methodist Church in Korea and for peace and reconciliation on the Korean peninsula, today, it being the 22nd day of the month, many thousands of British Methodists all over Britain and around the world will be praying for Korea.
We know that it is your desire both as a Christian and as President to bring peace and justice wherever you are able. However, along with our brothers and sisters at the National Council of Churches of Korea we believe that ‘supporting food aid to our brothers and sisters in the North who are faced with starvation is to follow the teachings of Jesus Christ.’  In solidarity with them we are supporting their efforts to mobilise food aid both financially and in prayer. As we understand it, we are acting in the spirit of the words of Jesus in Matthew 25, ‘whatever you did for one of the least of these brothers and sisters of mine, you did for me.’
It is with much sadness and regret that we hear of the response of your government to this action and your government’s continuing reluctance to offer or permit aid to be sent from South Korea to the North.

We urge you and your government to resume food aid even in these difficult times and not to prevent the efforts of churches and other groups to send food even when the Government feels unable to do so. 
Failure to meet humanitarian need will inflict further suffering on a people already the victims of food shortage and consequent ill-health through no fault of their own. We do not believe that this could help the development of peace and harmony, a goal which we all desire so earnestly.
We assure you of our prayers as you carry your heavy burden of responsibility and seek to do what is right for your country and for the people of Korea.
Yours sincerely
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Revd Alison Tomlin

President of the Conference of the Methodist Church in Britain

